St Benedict's Weekly Bulletin

A very warm **welcome** to our services today.

If you are a visitor or newcomer please introduce yourself to

The Revd Lauretta Wilson, Team Vicar

or a member of the congregation.

Useful Contacts

If you or somebody you know wishes to receive Holy Communion at home, or would appreciate a visit from **Lauretta** or if you wish to make enquiries about baptisms, weddings, funerals or other pastoral services, please contact her on 01442 243934 or by email: liwilson33@btinternet.com

Our churchwardens:

Rob Hammond Kate Garvie 01442 253106 01442 209218

Items for the bulletin can be sent to our parish administrator.

Norma Howie 01923 266596 saintskl2@tiscali.co.uk

The office is open from 8.00-3.30pm Monday & Wednesday, 12.30pm - 3.00pm Thursday and 12 noon - 3.00pm Friday, Closed Tuesday.

Morning Prayer this week:

Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday at 9.00am

Services Today

10.00am Holy Communion

Chalice Bob
Readers Rob, Bob
Intercessions Bob
Sides Duty Jean
Warden/ Rob
Steward
Coffee Sue

Hymns

303 I cannot tell

84 Breathe on me breath of God

The Lord's my shepherd (Booklet no. 21)

The Humble King (Booklet no. 20)

845 Jesus bids us shine

Next week Sunday 29th March PALM SUNDAY

10.00am Holy Communion

THE FIFTH SUNDAY OF LENT 22nd March 2015

Post Communion Collect
Lord Jesus Christ,
you have taught us
that what we do for the least of
our brothers and sisters
we do also for you:
give us the will to be the servant
of others
as you were the servant of all,
and gave up your life and died
for us,
but are alive and reign, now and
for ever.
Amen.

Please pray for

- the remaining time in Lent, that we continue to follow Christ towards Easter.
- those who live, work or pass through Goldcroft including Pat, Sybil, Helen and Clarissa and her children Rosie, Xand and Isabella.
- the new bishop of Hertford, Michael Beasley as he prepares to move from Oxford Diocese.

Praise God for

Comic Relief - a great charity, doing fantastic work. Thanks to all who contributed to the cake sale last week which raised £65.

NOTICES

DENS High Needs List - March Easter Eggs (preferably by 16th March), tinned cold meats, instant mash, sponge puddings, toilet rolls, shaving gel, shampoo, rubber gloves and strong black bags.

Items for the Newsletter should be handed to your Churchwardens or sent to the Editor at langeleinews@btinternet.com Deadline is tomorrow, 23rd March.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Lent group continues this Wednesday 25th March. 7pm for food, 7.30pm for action! Everyone welcome to each session. Please sign up if you want food so we can cater accordingly.

If we had enough interest we could run a **Good Friday children's event** in the morning (the March of Witness is in Gadebridge Park this year). This means enough interest from children and enough interest from helpers! It could be great! Please chat to Lauretta if you're interested.

Easter Monday St Benedict's fun, fellowship and flippin amazing walk to St Albans Abbey. Picnic, games and breakfast cooked by the vicar (+ attractive helper) See YOU then!!

Wine tasting Evening -Saturday 9th May, see separate invitation. Please invite family and friends to make this fundraising event a success.

